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RE: Alvarado, Jesus Javier; CDCR # AT8792
Board of Parole Members,
I am writing this letter to oppose the early release of inmate Jesus Javier Alvardo, CDC# AT8792. Inmate

Alvarado is currently serving 32 months in state prison for committing the crime of Felony Gun
Possession, a violation of Penal Code section 25400(a)(2), with a strike prior.

n 2012, [ . commited a

violation of Penal Code section 148 when he tried to prevent the lawful arrest of his cousin. Inmate
Alvardo moved in front of an officer and even laid over his cousin to prevent the arrest. Inmate Alvarado
repeatedly refused to comply with the officer’s command and when the officer arrested Inmate Alvarado,
he physically resisted, wrestled with the officer, and then refused to get into the patrol car. Inmate
Alvarado pled guilty on August 22, 2012 and was given a diversion type program.

Inmate Alvarado continued his path of criminality with the current offense. On March 20, 2014, Inmate
Alvarado fled from officers on foot. During the foot pursuit, Inmate Alvarado tossed a .357 black
revolver. The revolver was stolen and loaded with five rounds. Inmate Alvarado was found hiding
behind a porch.

It is worth mentioning that Inmate Alvarado has been validated as a Oak Park Norteno gang member.
Before fleeing from officers in the current offense, Inmate Alvarado was hanging out with
who has also been validated as a gang member.
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Inmate Alvarado is a poor candidate for early parole and should serve his full prison term. The
combination of violence, weapons, and gang association makes Inmate Alvarado an unreasonable risk to
the citizens of California. In the interests of justice and public protection, the Sacramento County District
Attorney’s Office strongly opposes his early release.

Respectfully,

Judith Bria
Deputy District Attorney
Sacramento County District Attorney’s Office





